Rachel Tibbetts

From: Planning

Sent: 12 June 2022 18:46 **To:** DC Support

Subject: FW: planning application N 22/01340/OUT

From: Sauyel Ayaganova Sent: 11 June 2022 21:24

To: Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk> **Subject:** planning application N 22/01340/OUT

You don't often get email from

earn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Planning Department,

I would like to express my objection on planning application N 22/01340 TRITAX SYMMETRY PARK.

I have been living in village of Stoke Lyne since 2015. My daughter was born and is being raised in this small village. Stoke Lyne is currently surrounded by lovely countryside, which we really appreciated throughout COVID time espesially. Seeing farm and wild animals and the beautiful countryside on your doorstep is vital for our mental health. The children in Stoke Lyne are now growing up appreciating the nature in the fields around the village: horses, sheep, alpacas, foxes, deer, rabbits, different species of birds — the list is endless. Building of warehouses near the village of Stoke Lyne will definitely affect the quality of life of us, including our children:, also will have an impact on animals, birds and wildlife.

The pollution and dust from the transport and the construction works, the noise, disruption to traffic on roads around the village and the increased number of vehicles going through the village would destroy the peacefulness of the village and cause stress to everyday life.

Based on these points I am against building the warehouses around the village of Stoke Lyne.

Sauyel Ayaganova Darville cottage The Street Stoke lyne

OX278SF

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..